
FAREWELL TO THE MSC
Sadly, last December saw the end of the MSC 

Community at Daramalan. After 57 years the our MSC 
numbers had dwindled to just two Priests and one 
Brother living at the Residence. Fr Harold Baker, who 
is 96 and Fr Jim Littleton (90) were just too old to be 
looking after themselves so the most sensible solution 
was for them to move to the MSC home at Kensington 
in Sydney. Br John Walker moved at the same time. 
The Residence is now closed.

To say farewell, on the second Sunday in December 
many ex-students, teachers and friends came back to 
Dara where we said goodbye the Community, with Br 
Barry Smith and Fr Michael Fallon, who both reside at 
Douglas Park in the Southern Highlands, coming down 
for this very significant event.

As yet there are no decisions as to what will happen 
to the building and the land it is on, with several 

proposals before the 
Board. As soon as an 
outcome is decided 
upon I will let you 
know.

NEW QUAD.
The original 

central Quad was 
upgraded over the 
Christmas break 
this year. Called the 
McMahon Quad 
(or Year 10 Quad) 
it hasn’t really 
changed since 1962. 
Consequently, it 
has been looking 
fairly dilapidated 
and unloved with 
broken uneven 
surfaces, ineffective 
sun protection and 

minimal seating. Well, 
all that changed mid-
February.

It now features 
covered areas, trees, 
modern paving and low 
walls for space separation 
and plenty of sheltered 
chairs and benches giving 
the students plenty of 
relaxing choices. A most 
attractive space and a 
credit to the designers and landscapers.

ALL THE DARAMALAN YEARBOOKS 
ARE NOW ON-LINE

We have now finished digitising all the Daramalan 
Yearbooks dating back to year one 1962. The books 

can be found in 
two places; on the 
National Library’s 
“Trove” website here 
<http://nla.gov.au/
nla.obj-773155481> 
and are also 
available for viewing 
and download on 
our Alumni website. 

Enjoy the 
browsing!

Welcome to the first newsletter for 2020, and the start of another school year. 
(Which means another year since you left Dara.) 

In this edition we have all the “Dara News”, “Who’s been doing what”; “Sporting News” and 
more. So, let’s start with what’s been happening around the College.
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DARAMALAN’S 60TH 
ANNIVERSARY

2022 will be the 60th anniversary of our 
school and soon we will start planning to 
commemorate this significant event. We are 
still in the preliminary stages but if you have 
any ideas you would like to see become part 

of our diamond jubilee year, then we’d love to hear from 
you. 

We are also looking for any energetic volunteers to 
join our Planning Committee. If you’d be interested in 
helping out – at any level – please drop me a line at 
bernard.kane@daramalan.act.edu.au and I’ll add you to 
our list. Things will start rolling later this year so now’s 
the time to come on board. Any assistance will be most 
appreciated.

JOE GUNNING’S LAD
The Australian Olympic boss Matt Carroll was in 

Canberra last December 
attending a national 
summit to acknowledge 
how future generations 
will spark change and 
to help them become 
Olympic leaders in their 
own right.

He sought advice 
and suggestions from 
twenty-six students across 
Australia, all of whom 
have been recognised as 
Olympic change makers. 
The list included three 
Canberra recipients 
with 1978 alumnus Joe 
Gunning’s boy Aidan 
(Year 12 2019) being 
picked from over 1000 
nominations. Aidan 
went and presented 
the committee with 
recommendations on how 
the Olympic movement 
can affect change in 
equality, sustainability, 
engagement and 
empowering young 
people. Very well-
deserved recognition.

THE 2019 SCHOLARSHIP FUND-RAISER
October last year saw our annual Beer & Cider 

Tasting & Trivia Fundraiser in McCowage Hall at the 
College. We had the pleasure of Laurence Kain from 
Capital Brewing present some of his finest brews along 
with 3 Sons Cider. Laurence is the son of ex-Dara boy 
Tim Kain (1968) who is now a national guitar virtuoso. 

The night raised over $7000 for the Daramalan 

scholarship program. There were plenty of ex-students 
enjoying themselves on the night with the Carnevale 
table (Bernie (1972), Trish (1978), Catherine (2009) and 
Emily (2011) winning the night. 

Hosted by Corey Goodberg (2018) with able 
assistance from George Southwell (2013) and Jo 
McGrath Weber (2017) handling the prizes. Thank you 
to everyone who came along and we will be releasing 
details of this year’s Big Event in April. Stay tuned!

2019 YEAR 10 SOCIAL VISITORS
The 2019 Daramalan Year 10 event was held at 

Nicholls in December 2019. Ex-student Nick Kyrgios 
(2012) popped along to support his old school, along 
with George Southwell (2013) who was there in support 
of his younger brother Jeremy (Year 11 2020). Naturally 
this called for a great photo opportunity!

(Top) Aidan Gunning at the Olympic 
Summit last December and  above, 
Aidan at the College’s 2019 Award 
Day with mum and dad.

Nick Kyrgios and George Southwell

The winning table featuring Bernie, Trish, Catherine and Emily 
Carnevale 



2019 REUNIONS
Thank you to everyone who came along to the Class of 

“Nines” Reunions last year. All the photos can be seen on 
the Photoboard on the Alumni website.

Here is a selection of images from the various events 

held during the year.

2020 REUNIONS.
Plans are now underway for Reunions for the Six Form 

Class of 1970, and graduating years from 1980, 1990, 2000 
and 2010. As soon as details are finalised I will send you 
the information via the Alumni website, the Daramalan 
Alumni Facebook page as well as the details being on the 
Daramalan website.

Vicki Meyers & Rebecca Davis

Sean Palmer & Ben Digan

Scott Gledhill, Rob Crowe, Sharon Oliver & 
Lilian Hathorn

  Ruth Jarvis & Nic CulnaneLuke Laffan & Justine Molony

Beth Amos & Margaret Hemsley

Bill Wallace, James Johnson & Tony Maher Kieran Kirk & Chris Michel Paul Hinchy, Bernard Sheville, Glenn Dando & 
Michael Taylor

Gerard Leonard, Peter Gunning, Mark Crooks & Frank De Sinore

Darryl Taylor & (now Dara teacher) 
Colin Price
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19891989

1989 1989 1989

2009

2009 2009 2009 2009
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JACK MCGRATH (1971)
If you want an 80s blast 

from the past then look no 
further than this Facebook page 
featuring one of Canberra’s 
first pizza TV ads. https://www.
facebook.com/thecanberrapage/
videos/398152590822625/

This classic Jacko’s “Dial a 
Pizza” production was created 
by our own Jack McGrath who 
still owns and operates his pizza 
business. His son Trevor (1993) 
must also have wood-fired flavour 
in his veins as he pumps out 

his own tomato and mozzarella creations at “Trevs” in 
Dickson. The family dynasty continues.

GREG BAYLISS (1974)
The revolving door at ABC 

Radio Canberra was spinning 
again at the end of last year 
with ex-Dara boy Greg Bayliss 
leaving after 10 years and 
another Daramalan protégée Dr 
Kim Huynh (1995) coming in to 
present the 2020 Sunday brunch.

FRANK BRENNAN (1975)
Ex-Daramalan student Frank 

Brennan (1975) was awarded a 
Member of the Order of Australia 
(AM) for his significant service to 
palliative medicine in the 2020 
Australia Day Awards.

In 1971, his 11-year-old 
brother Tom - also a Daramalan 

student – died of cancer and it was only then that Frank 
realised doctors did not always make someone better 
and with this understanding, coupled with witnessing 
Tom’s suffering, lead Frank to pursue a career in 
palliative care medicine. Frank began 
his career in medicine, working 
in both Sydney and South Africa, 
before he decided to study law, while 
continuing to practice medicine.

He embarked on a brief legal 
career before returning to medicine 
as a GP at the Aboriginal Medical 
Service in Redfern.

Currently Frank divides his time between Sydney and 
Canberra, as a medical officer at Calvary Hospital, where 
he treats mainly Motor Neurone Disease and cancer 
patients

Huge congratulations Dr Frank and we are all very 
proud of the work you are doing and your well-deserved 
Award.

JEREMY KIRK (1987)
If you are owned a diesel 

Volkswagen in September 
2015 then you’re likely 
in line to receive approx. 
$1400 as settlement in the 
VW “dieselgate” scandal. 
Barrister Jeremy Kirk SC, 
who was acting for the ACCC, 
brokered the settlement outcome with Volkswagen and 
if you think you are an “interested party” then you have 
until 10 March this year to lodge a claim.

ANTHONY GOODWIN (1988)
At the AHA 

Hospitality & Tourism 
Awards held late last 
year, “1882 Bar & Grill” 
won the “Best Pub 
Eatery” gong. This 
great little oasis in Hall 
is jointly owned by Anthony Goodwin’s wife Cindy-Lee 
along with her sister Nikki. Congratulations to everyone 
involved.

KELLIE STEPHENSON (1992)
Ex Dara girl Kellie 

Stephenson (Toohey) is now 
Doctor Kellie Stephenson 
and one of her key passions 
is researching and improving 
the lives of those diagnosed 
with cancer. Late November 
she was the guest of honour 
at a Women’s Breakfast at the National Portrait Gallery 
and spoke about changing the world one step at a time. 
All power to you Dr Kellie.

DAVID BURBIDGE (1992)
The ‘Shaky Isles’ are in 

good hands these days with 
David Burbidge now heading 
up the Tectonophysics 
Department of GNS Science 
in Lower Hutt New Zealand. 
David is a geophysicist 
specialising in earthquake 
and tsunami hazard assessment.

SIMON YANNOPOULOS (1993) 
For the last 20 years, a bunch of VERY fit people 

have been travelling to the Canadian Rocky Mountains 
to cheat death in the world’s toughest ultra-marathon, 
the “Canadian Death Race”. (The name pretty much 
says it all). 

This 125km course begins and ends on a 1300m 
plateau, passes over three mountain summits with over 
1600 metres of elevation change including a canyon 

SO, WHAT’S OUR ALUMNI BEEN UP TO?



and two major rivers. (Incidentally entry conditions also 
stipulate competitors carry Bear Spray as there are 

“definitely bears and cougars in 
the area”.) So far so good then.

In the 2019 Event Simon 
Yannopoulos - who now lives in 
British Columbia - came 173rd 
out of 435 in a time of just under 
23 hours. (No mention if that 
bear-wrestling slowed him down.) 

Simon, who is now almost 45, coming 48th out of 109 in 
this age category, is a fantastic effort. 

MARGARET O’BRIEN (1995)
Margaret O’Brien is running a social enterprise 

called Young Change Agents which operates 
across Australia teaching social entrepreneurship 
to students whilst building the capacity of teachers 
in this area. She is a partner of the Federal 
Government’s new initiative, “The Academy of 
Enterprising Girls” - a $3.7M initiative which 
launched at Parliament House December last year.

KIM HUYNH (1995)
It’s not often you see positive stories about our Nick 

Kyrgios (2012) but another ex-
Dara boy has managed to nail 
it. Writing in support of Nick’s 
behaviour in 2018 and 2019, Kim 
Huynh, school captain from 1995, 
had this to say about Nick in 
the Canberra Times; https://bit.
ly/324v4DB

JASON (1997) AND JON (2000) 
TANCHEVSKI

Classic Constructions co-owners Jason and Jon 
Tanchevski won the 2019 Master Builders Association 

“House of the Year Award” with 
their ultra-luxurious 1200sq metre 
creation on Drake Brockman 
Drive in Holt. 

Jason and Jon, along with 
architect Tony Trobe, designed 
and built the 6-bedroom, 
6-bathroom winning mansion, 
which also incorporated a 

25-metre pool, two saunas, a gym, tennis court and 
home theatre. And who was the ‘sparky’ on the job? 
Another Dara boy of course, Dean 
“Deano” Coyle from 2006.

The boys then went on to take out 
the top “Display Home – $500,000 to 
$1.5M” gong at the National Awards 
held at Uluru in November last year. 
Great achievement guys!

HEIDI YATES (1998)
Lovely story in the 

Canberra Times last July 
featuring Dara girl Heidi 
Yates who is the ACT’s Victims 
of Crime Commissioner, a role 
she defines as “promoting 
and protecting the rights of 
people who experience crime”. 

In the story she explained how she deals with the 
stresses and the enormity of the task of dealing with 
2,000 victims of crime in Canberra every year. So, how 
does she “switch off”? According to Heidi, anything 
from roller hockey to baking sour dough at the Tin Shed 
Bread Bakery. (Shameless plug for a great bakery - Cork 
St Gundaroo!)

She went on to explain what shaped her career 
including an incident at school (surely not Daramalan?) 
where she was chastised for being “too clever” in a 
Maths class. It was at this point she realised she “was 
only one of an infinite number of girls and young women 
who were being ‘put in their place’”. That defining 
moment was the beginning of her aspirations to level 
the playing field for those who may otherwise go 
unheard.” She subsequently became a lawyer, helping 
victims of family violence as well as becoming an 
advocate for gay rights.

Keep up your great work Heidi.

ZACH ELLIOTT (2006)
[Warning: this story 

contains bad food puns]. Dara 
lad and Michelin-starred chef 
Zach Elliott (now Elliott-
Crenn) was creaming it in 
London until September when 
he and his French wife Chloe 
decided to uproot to Maggie 
Joan’s restaurant at “The Peak” in Singapore. 

Zach’s career started at the Hyatt in Canberra, where 
he won Apprentice of the Year in 2007. He later moved 
to Courgette where he was awarded a Chef’s Hat.

This was followed by New York and France 
eventually bean invited back to Australia by Shannon 
Bennett to work at arguably Australia’s best Restaurant, 
Vue de Monde in Melbourne. He returned to London 
in 2015 to work at the Berkeley Hotel in Knightsbridge 
another Michelin starred establishment. His thymely 
move to Singapore was to be closer to home and his 
parents, who own and run the famous Spence Bakery. 
He certainly has his cake and eating it too.

ADAM HYDE (2008)
Most recently Adam Hyde 

one half of the musical outfit 
“Peking Duk” performed at 
the fund-raising Fire Fight 
Concert held in Sydney on 
Sunday 16 February. 

JASON JON

DEAN



ELISSA BRUNATO (2008)
After completing a Fashion 

Degree in Canberra in 2009, 
Elissa Brunato moved to London 
to follow her dream of working 
with some of the world’s top 
fashion designers. Over the last 
ten years she has worked with 
Peter Pilotto, Erdem and Ralph & 

Russo, who she is still freelancing with today.
In 2017 she commenced a Masters in Material 

Futures at Central St Martins London, a renown Arts 
University and last year graduated with a Distinction with 
her project, ‘Bio-iridescent Sequins’ a sequin made from 
all-natural wood fibre with no added chemicals, which 
won her several prestigious International Awards for 
Innovation. 

MELANIE RYAN (2010)
Melanie Ryan was recently 

selected as ambassador for the 
national women’s gym brand, 
Fernwood Fitness. Great effort 
Mel. 

NICK GRIFFIN (2010)
The stage production 

of “Kinky Boots” came to 
Queanbeyan in July last year and 
running the bells and whistles 
side of things was Dara boy Nick 
Griffin as Musical 
Director. Also, on 
drums in the band 

was another Dara lad Charlie Kurthi 
(2015). It was a fabulous production! 

BEN RUSSELL (2011)
Ben Russell hit the dance floor for a fund-raising 

marathon at East’s Leagues 
Club in Sydney in October 
last year to raise money for 
cancer. Ben is a graduate of the 
Western Australian Academy of 
Performing Arts in acting, not 
dance. However, saying that, he 
has performed in variety of stage 

shows and musicals since leaving Dara. 

Sadly, in May 2019 Ben’s godson passed away from 
spinal cancer aged just seven weeks, so Ben’s efforts 
were to support the fight against this insidious scourge.

ANTHONY LUCHETTI (2013)
Anthony Luchetti is the chief representative 

for all ANU Cricket Club players in the 2020 
cricket season and after taking his 2nd Grade 
team to six consecutive Grand Finals since 
2014, this is a well-deserved appointment.

GEORGE SOUTHWELL (2013)
At the 2019 national 

Ray White Real Estate Rural 
Awards Dara boy George 
Southwell was named top 
Auction Agent of the Year, 
as well as taking out fourth 
best sales performer in 
Australia. And if that wasn’t 
enough he won the Social Media Recognition Award. 
Congratulations George.

KASSIDY YOUNG (2015)
Dara girl Kassidy Young 

is now a photographic and 
catwalk model based in 
Sydney.  Her “crowning” 
achievement so far was 
winning “Miss Fashion Week 
International 2018” a gala 
event held during Miss 
Fashion Week across Miami and Dallas Texas.

This annual award was created to empower women 
of all ages focus to increasing self-esteem, not only for 
themselves, but for all women in society. Kassidy has 
certainly nailed it!

OLIVER DURBIDGE (2017)
2017 School Captain 

Oliver Durbidge who is now 
a Climb Leader on the Sydney 
Harbour Bridge experience, 
as well as graduating from the 
National Institute of Dramatic 
Art (NIDA) last May. Harbour 
bridge and acting? Our next 
Paul Hogan.



JOHN ROGERS (2004)
The premier cricket 

competition in the ACT, the 
Gallop Cup, was won by 
Weston Creek Molonglo last 
December. Captained by our 
own John Rogers gives him a 
hat trick of Gallop Cups so a big 
congratulations John, who also 

the ACT Comets captain.

HANNAH DUNN (2009)
Even though Dara doesn’t offer 

AFL as a school sport, it’s always 
great to see our ex-students excel 
in another football code. Even 
more impressive is when that 
student is female and are breaking 
ground at an elite level into a 
(relatively) new sporting series. I 

speak of Hannah Dunn who was picked up for the Gold 
Coast Suns for this 2020 AFLW season. And from what 
I’ve seen on TV so far, this is going to be a huge year for 
Hannah. Congratulations! 

TOM ROGERS (2011)
Tom Rodgers was sending 

down the fast balls over this Big 
Bash Cricket season with the 
Hobart Hurricanes, who ended up 
coming fourth on the 2020 ladder. 

JAMES DAY (2012)
Congratulations to James Day for making the 

Australian Men’s Hockey Development team in 

January 2020.

NICK KYRGIOS (2012)
You didn’t think we’d have a Daramalan Sporting 

News section without a mention of 
Nick did you? Impossible!

Well, this year it’s the New 
Nick I am reporting on. His 
game at the 2020 Australian 
Open was exemplary and he was 
unfortunately outplayed against 
Nadal in the final round of 16. He 

was a pleasure to watch and congratulations Nick on this 
new professional direction.

IVAN SOLDO (2013)
Dara boy Ivan Soldo 

played an essential role in 
Richmond’s AFL Grand Final 
win last year. He has re-signed 
with the team and with a bit 
of luck there will be a back-to-
back win on that last Saturday 
in September 2020. 

PATRYK DUDEK-BYLINSKI (2016)
In a fantastic weightlifting 

achievement, Dara boy Patryk 
Dudek-Bylinski took out First 
Place in the Junior under 
77kg class while representing 
Australia in Hong Kong at 
the Asia Pacific Powerlifting 
Championships. Then, to top 
this off, he was voted the 2019 Championship’s “Best 
Junior Male Powerlifter”. Huge effort Patryk and very 
well deserved.

TOM ROSS (2016)
After a frustrating 2019 

debut year for the Brumbies 
due to several niggling 
injuries, Tom Ross is now fit 
and ready and looking forward 
to this rugby season. Playing 
as a Prop, Tom is joined in the 
team this year by fellow classmate Mack Hansen (2016) 
at Fullback with a third Dara boy Laurie Fisher (1975) 
rounding out the MSC trio. It is sure to be an exciting 
season.

BROOKE GILROY (2019)
While we are on the 

Brumbies, over on the 
women’s side, Brooke Gilroy 
is playing Fullback in the 2020 
Brumbies Women Competition 
after truly establishing herself 
during the 2019 season.

AIDEN DOOLEY (2019)
Aiden Dooley who finished at Dara last year 

has just been selected in the U/18 Australian 
Men’s indoor Hockey team.

DARA STUDENTS IN SPORTS NEWS



EX-TEACHER - MRS JEAN REID
I’m sure most of you would know by now that ex-

teacher and Daramalan icon Mrs Reid lost her home 
in Rosedale as a result of the South Coast New Year 
bushfires.

Being 104-years-old and homeless is not something 
you recover from easily so a GoFundMe account was 

started to help her with the 
recovery. The Fundraiser 
resulted in a total of $5,648.82 
purely through the huge 
generosity of her ex-students, 
workmates and friends. 
She was presented with 
the proceeds by friend and 
ex-Principal David Garratt 
at her temporary ‘home’, a 
rental property in Moruya. She 
was very touched and really 
overwhelmed that so many 
ex-students still remember her. 
She wanted to thank everyone 
and sent this message:

“My years at Daramalan 
were amongst the best years 
of my life, and it meant such a 
lot to me to be remembered 
so kindly, and so generously 
by so many people. Thank 
you. We have just bought a 
new home at Moruya and the 
money which you have sent 
will shortly be used to help 

furnish my new home. Those new possessions, whatever 
they be, will be a constant reminder as I go around my 
new home of my wonderful time at Daramalan, and your 
thoughtfulness and generosity. Thank you again. Jean 
Reid”

It was the least we could do Jean. I will keep our 
Alumni informed with her progress. 

EX-TEACHER - MRS MARY BARTON 
(MISS DONNELLY)

When you 
consider that 
Daramalan 
opened over 
fifty-seven years 
ago, it’s quite 
remarkable that 
our first two 
female teachers 
are still with us 
and active in 
the community. 

As previously mentioned, Mrs Jean Reid turned 104 
in November (then suffered the loss of her home four 
weeks later) and also in November, Mary Barton - who 
was Miss Donnelly back in Feb ’62 - was inducted 
into the South Australian Women’s Honour Roll at 
Government House for her volunteer work with Adelaide 
and Broken Hill Legacy. A great honour for Mary many 
congratulations Miss Donnelly.

CURRENT TEACHER -  
MR THOM MUTTON

Long-time Dara maths teacher Mr Thom Mutton 
was one of eleven maths teachers across Australia who 
was awarded the equivalent of a maths “Oscar” by the 
Australian Mathematical 
Sciences Institute in a 
glittering ceremony in 
Melbourne late last year. 
Judged by a panel of 
maths education experts, 
the awards acknowledged 
educators who show 
leadership, creativity and 
innovation, while mentoring 
colleagues and students 
to strengthen outcomes in 
mathematics. Mr Mutton 
has been (and still is) a 
much-loved teacher here 
for over 30 years and this is 
well-deserved recognition.

CURRENT TEACHER -  
MRS ANNE SUTHERLAND

Many of our recent Alumni would 
remember Mrs Anne Sutherland, both 
through her work in the Daramalan 
Hospitality Department, but more 
importantly, through the last 15 years 
she spent volunteering with various 
Daramalan sports teams every week, 
summer and winter.

In January this year Anne’s cricket 
volunteering work was recognised by 
the ICC Women’s World Cup where 
she was thanked and presented with 
a replica World Cup by James Allsopp 
the CEO of Cricket ACT. The cup 
is a one-off creation hand-made by 
Canberra Glassworks.

Well-deserved Miss Sutherland! See the video 
here: https://www.facebook.com/T20WorldCup/
videos/2616436165254562/

CURRENT AND EX-TEACHERS



STEVE LEAHY (1972)
We were just three weeks 

into 2020 and we lost another 
Dara student from our early 
years. Steve Leahy died from 
long-term health issues just after 
New Year on January 3. 

The Leahy family lived in 
Elliot St Campbell and there 
were five boys in the family, 
Terry, Barry, Chris, Stephen 
and Phillip, all of whom went to 
Dara. He also had two sisters. 
Steve is now the third of the 
Leahy sons to die with the 
passing of Barry in 2013 and Phil 

who died many years ago.
Steve worked at AIATSIS for over 12 years but in the 

later stages his health problems increased resulting in his 
untimely passing.

Vale Stephen.  

JACQUELINE CLOUT (1986)
Jacquie Clout died suddenly 

from a brain aneurysm on 6 
June 2019 in the loving arms of 
her husband. Our thoughts and 
prayers go out to her family.  
Vale Jacquie.

ANGELA WORTHINGTON (1992)
It is with huge sadness that we lost Angela 

Worthington from the Class of 1992. Angela passed 
away on Tuesday 11 February, after contracting Motor 
Neurone Disease six months ago 

Angela excelled both academically and in the 

sporting field - namely 
basketball – while at Dara 
and was the 1992 winner 
of Daramalan’s prestigious 
Marie Therese Dempsey 
medal.

Angela was a highly 
skilled and loved 
cardiologist working in 
Newcastle. She wrote to 
me about 10 years ago to 
explain why she decided to 
become a doctor saying, 
“My Year 12 Careers Advisor suggested that it might 
suit my particular talents.  He was right, and I thoroughly 
endorse his prescient analysis”. She went on to say “I 
would like to say thank you to him, because although 
studying and being a doctor has not been the easiest 
task in the world, it certainly is a very rewarding one, and 
I honestly don’t think I could do any other job with as 
much personal, spiritual and professional satisfaction.”

She leaves behind her husband Rodney Smith and 
two adult teenage children.

Vale Angela.

FRANKIE PRINEAS (2010)
In a terrible turn of events 27-year-old Frankie 

Prineas died in early January after being fatally stabbed 
at a friend’s home in 
Charnwood.

Frankie was a member 
of the family who owned 
and operated the Central 
Café in Queanbeyan and 
then the Gungahlin shops. 
The family is now involved 
with the catering contract at 
the Queanbeyan Golf Club.

Our deepest sympathies 
go out to all of the Prineas 
family and friends.

Vale Frankie.

WE SAID FAREWELL TO...



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR DARAMALAN SPONSORS

AllClass Carpet & Upholstery Care Peter Nassar www.allclasscarpetcare.com.au

Block Real Estate Tim Mardiyants www.blockrealestate.com.au

Canberra Elite Taxis Kim Hancock www.canberraelite.com.au

Canberra Spine Centre Rebeckah Reynolds www.spinecentre.com.au

Canberra Sports Physiotherapy and Rehabilitation Gavin Malouf www.csportr.com.au

Corver and Co Chartered Accountants Trevor Corver www.corverandco.com.au

Delta Building Automation Tim Davis www.deltaba.com.au

Dymocks Belconnen Andrew Whittley www.dymocks.com.au

Fifth Ave Property Styling Emily Casey https://fifthavepropertystyling.com/

Genfocus Accountants Melissa Cabban www.genfocus.com.au

Heartstory Photography Katie Kolenberg www.heartstoryphotography.com.au

Holly Komorowski – home.byholly Holly Komorowski www.homebyholly.com.au

Kevin’s Auto Repairs Mark Nuessler and Liesl Hussey www.kevinsautos.com.au

Kosciuszko Wines Bill Mason www.kosciuszkowines.com.au

Last Frontier Heliskiing Brett Kennedy www.lastfrontierheli.com

Majura Valley Free Range Eggs Nick Weber www.mveggs.com

McMahon’s Lawn, Turf & Maintenance Richard McMahon www.mcmahonslawnturf.com.au

Murrumbateman Water Deliveries Matt Baker 0417 273 052

National Driving Academy Jim Sherwood www.nationaldriving.com.au

Orthodontics Canberra Vicki Boyd www.orth.net.au

Pacific Facilities Maintenance Justin Hyland www.pacificfm.com.au

POPE’S Electrical & Data Supplies Daryl Read www.popeselectrical.com.au

Q1 Dental Care Dr Susan Leonera-Salazar www.q1dentalcare.com.au

Ray White Belconnen Ben Faulks www.raywhitebelconnen.com.au

Ray White Rural Canberra-Yass Simon or George Southwell www.raywhiteruralyasscanberra.com.au

Scott Halley Homes Scott Halley www.scotthalleyhomes.com.au

Seears Workwear Shane Seears www.seearsworkwear.com.au

Snedden Hall & Gallop Richard Faulks www.shglawyers.com.au

Sold on Styling Karen Wheelwright www.soldonstyling.com.au

Territory Energy Electrical Division Shaun O'Connor www.territoryenergy.com

The Athletes Foot Bec Bennett www.theathletesfoot.com.au

TJM Canberra and CUB Camper Trailers Rodney and Fiona Kildey www.tjmcanberra.com.au

Whittles Strata Partners Craig and Sonia Bowditch www.whittlesstratapartners.com.au

Write It Off – Property Depreciation Specialists Steve Wynn www.writeitoff.com.au


